
 
 

June 24, 2021 
 
Dear Ms. Wahby: 
 
I am writing to confirm that members of the Kauffman School Board of Directors 
have had access to board training and materials over the last twelve months. 
Opportunities are typically available through the Missouri Charter Public School 
Association and SchoolSmartKC. Given the depth of governance and legal 
experience on the school’s board, engagement in board development activities is 
at each director’s individual discretion. 
 
In the coming months, we plan to engage in substantive board development and 
director succession planning with Kent Peterson, who works with both 
SchoolSmartKC and with the Commission. 
 
Please let me know if any additional information would be helpful. 
 
Thank you and best wishes. 

 
Aaron North 
Board Chair 
Ewing Marion Kauffman School 
 


